

## Dear Friends,

It continues to be a great source of joy to see parishioners gradually coming back to Sunday Mass. Over the past couple of Sundays, we have had parent meetings for children preparing for First Holy Communion and practice for First Penance and First Holy Communion which was to have been received this past May. Please keep these children and their families in your prayers as they encounter Our Lord in these two Sacraments in the coming weeks.

As I mentioned in this column a couple of weeks ago, I am deeply grateful and humbled by the generosity of so many parishioners who have been able to keep up with weekly offerings over the past six months. I know that this has been a difficult time financially for many. Your sacrifices for the parish have been a great help. As you might imagine, we are looking at a very significant deficit in the past fiscal year which ended on August 31<sup>st,</sup> so your continued financial support has been even more important.

As we go forward, we need to consider what Queen of All Saints parish needs to do to remain financially solvent and secure for the immediate and distant future. This will require a renewed commitment by each parishioner...a commitment to do a little more each week of the year so that we can have that security that is so important to us. I'll be communicating with you more on that over the next weeks.

In spite of the pandemic, we continue to be a growing parish. We have celebrated Baptisms almost every weekend since the reopening of the church in early July, and I am sure that if we can all get through the next few months safely and in good health, we will see even more signs of hope and life in our parish.

Let's continue to pray for one another and, in our prayers, to pray for Mary's intercession in our behalf. As our Mother and our Patroness, she can always be counted on.

God's peace, Father Joseph Ceriello jaceriello@gmail.com



TWENTY - EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Sunday, October 11 at 8:30am **Emmanuel T. Santos** 10:30am Pro Populo Monday, October 12 at 8:30am **James McElerov** Tuesday, October 13 at 8:30am Open Wednesday, October 14 at 8:30am **Lenore Clavery (Birthday)** Thursday, October 15 at 8:30am Open Friday, October 16 at 8:30am Open Saturday, October 17 at 5pm Mary Ann Mc Eleroy (Birthday) Sunday, October 18 at 8:30am Paul Toppin (Anniversary) 10:30am Pro Populo.

### **PARISH OFFERING**

The offering to the parish last Sunday was: \$3210 Thank you for your generosity and your support of Queen of All Saints!

## **PARISH WEEKLY GOAL**

Thank you for your sacrificial giving each week. Please remember that in order for us to meet our ordinary expenses, we need a minimum of \$7500 in each Sunday's offering. Please continue to be as generous as you can. If you miss a week for any reason, please try to make up for it the following week or when you return. This is especially true on holiday weekends and during the summer months. Thank you again for your understanding.

# QUEEN OF ALL SAINTS PRAYER LIST Please Pray for the sick:

Linda Vital, Alison and Ken Sardinha, Chimene Jean Paul, Abeba Makonnem, Clara Morehead, Clarence McGhie, Ronnie Pierre, Ramesh Khudan, Debbie Khudan, The Khudan Family, Miyoshi Vital, Solange Faroul Kernizan, Diana Mallou & Child, Renee Williamson, William Davis, Stacy McGhie, Rafael Gonzalez, Kathleen Walsh.

Pray for the deceased:
Phyllis Shepherd, Daphne Brown, Stacey
Rubio, Jackie Mitchell.
(Please, call the Rectory to add the names of

parishioners and close relatives of parishioners who are ill or who have died).

# Queen of All Saints Religious Education 2020-2021

# **Method and Format**

Per the direction of the diocese, all religious education program will be conducted virtually, at least through January 1, 2021.

### Registration:

All students/families should register as soon as possible.

In person: Sundays after the 8:30am and 10:30am Masses in the Great Hall and by appointment.

Online: <a href="https://qasrcc.org/faith-formation/">https://qasrcc.org/faith-formation/</a>

For inquiries, please

email: gasfaithformation@gmail.com

Sacraments postponed earlier this year are rescheduled to the following dates: Only limited guests per student will be allowed.

October 17, 2020, 10:30am - First Penance October 18, 2020, 10:30am - First Communion (Older children)

October 24, 2020, 10:30am - First Communion (Younger children)

October 30, 2020, 7pm - Confirmation Ceremony at Co-Cathedral of St. Joseph with Bishop Witold Mroziewski.

Thank you. Theresa